Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada

Report of the Annual Meeting

Notes and Comments

Volume 30, Number 1, 1951

URI: https://id.erudit.org/iderudit/290038ar DOI: https://doi.org/10.7202/290038ar

See table of contents

Publisher(s)

The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada

ISSN

0317-0594 (print) 1712-9095 (digital)

Explore this journal

Cite this document

(1951). Notes and Comments. Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association / Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada, 30(1), 73–73. https://doi.org/10.7202/290038ar

All Rights Reserved © The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada, 1951

This document is protected by copyright law. Use of the services of Érudit (including reproduction) is subject to its terms and conditions, which can be viewed online.

https://apropos.erudit.org/en/users/policy-on-use/



* NOTES AND COMMENTS

K. W. McNaught, of United College Winnipeg, has been given one year's leave of absence to take up an appointment as Associate Professor at Queen's University.

W. A. Mackintosh, a member of the Association, has been appointed

Principal of Queen's University.

Ezio Cappadocia has been appointed Lecturer in History at the Royal

Military College.

G. E. Wilson, of Halifax, Retiring President of the Association, was given an Honorary Degree of D.Litt., by Queen's University on the occasion of the Installation of Principal Mackintosh.

Gerald S. Graham, Rhodes Professor of Imperial History at the University of London, is to spend part of the 1951-2 session at the

Institute of Advanced Research at Princeton.

Walter N. Sage, of the University of British Columbia, has been elected President of Pacific Coast Branch of the American Historical Association.

Edgar McInnis, of Toronto, and F. H. Soward of U.B.C. represented

the C.I.I.A. at the Lucknow Conference.

L'Abbé Arthur Maheux. Archiviste de l'université Laval s'est vu decerner le prix de la langue Française par l'Académie Française.

Hilda Neatby, of the University of Saskatchewan, was a member of the Royal Commission of the National Development in the Arts Letters and Sciences.

Le chanoine Lionel Groulx, membre de notre Société, a abandonné son poste du professeur d'histoire à l'université de Montréal. La chaire qu'il occupait s'appellara désormais "Chaire Lionel- Groulx d'Histoire du Canada".

The Association notes with regret the death of the following

members during the past year:

Reginald S. Trotter, James Douglas Professor of Canadian and Colonial History at Queen's University, after a long illness. Dr. Trotter was a Past-President of the Association.

R. Gerald Riddell, Permanent Canadian Delegate at the United Nations. Mr. Riddell was Editor of the C.H.A. Report for the years 1940 to 1942 inclusive.

Thomas M. Dadson, Professor Emeritus of History at Acadia University.

* The Council of the Association has decided to include small personal notices about the activities of members of the C.H.A. The Editors would be pleased to receive information suitable for inclusion. Information should be sent to the Secretary of the C.H.A., or to the Editors.